
 
We also had 2 speakers at 
our February meeting.  PDG 
Mendl talked to us about 
the Joys of Giving and Re-
ceiving  the  Gift  of  Life 
while Lion Dr Danforn Lim 
provided us with some in-
sight into Impulsive Control 
Disorder. 
 
Elections for the 2010-11 
Board of Directors will be 
held  at  our  Members 
Meeting on 3 March.  As all 
of the positions have only 
one nominee each, all the 
nominees are expected to 
be elected unopposed.  The 
Nominees List is provided 
on Page 11. 
 
Applications for the Syd-
ney Chinese Lions Humani-
tarian  Scholarship  2010 
are now open.  The closing 
date is 31 March.  Please 
see Pages 6-10 or access 
our website for details.  

the progress of our Charity 
Ball 2010 preparations.  To 
date,  we  have  secured  1 
Principal Sponsor, 2 Major 
Sponsors  and 8  Sponsors 
for this all important fund 
raising function.  We have 
been urged and encouraged 
to try our best in ticket 
sales.  As usual, ball tickets 
taken out are on a sale or 
return  basis.   The  final 
RSVP date is Wednesday, 3 
March.  This means that we 
should all attend the mem-
bers meeting that evening 
to settle the account with 
Treasurer Tim.   
 
Just in case you are won-
dering what we are having 
for the 3-course banquet at 
the Ball,  Page 5 has the 
“juicy” details.  Remember, 
if you or any of your guests 
are vegetarians, you can ask 
your waiter or waitress for 
a vegetarian alternative. 

Recently,  every  members 
meeting at Sydney Chinese 
Lions has turned out to be a 
celebration.  At our Febru-
ary meeting, we celebrated 
the 95th birthday of Lion 
Ruth Chong, our most eld-
erly member.  That evening, 
we  also  celebrated  the 
induction of Lions Denise 
Wang and Philip Chai, our 
95th  and  96th  members.    
We further celebrated the 
smooth  and  successful 
nominations of the 2010-11 
Board of Directors.  Over 
70  members  and  guests 
attended the meeting, with 
PID Barry Palmer and PDG 
Peter Mendl completing the 
line up.  Moreover, we cele-
brated  the  prospect  of 
more new members as sev-
eral guests are considering 
applying for membership! 
 
At the meeting, Hon Presi-
dent Anthony reported on 
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We wish to thank PDG Peter Mendl for attending and  
speaking at our club’s members meeting on 3 February 2010.   

His presentation on The Joys of Giving and Receiving  
the Gift of Life was very well received.  It helped raise  

an awareness among our membership the benefits of organ 
donation and planted seeds in our minds towards thinking 

positively about this important life saving topic. 

謝謝您! 

Congratulations to Lion Benny Chen and Lion Crystal Li  
on the birth of their baby boy Alex! 

We bid them all good wishes and look forward to  
seeing young Alex at our club meeting soon. 

Nominations for the 2010-11 Board of Directors were  
successfully completed at our February Members meeting  

on 3 February 2010.   
 

Elections for the 2010-11 Board of Directors will be held  
at 7:30pm on Wednesday, 3 March 2010 at Zilver Restaurant. 

  

Only those who have been nominated at the February meeting 
are eligible for elections at the March meeting.   

We look forward to seeing you there! 

恭賀新禧  萬事勝意  

 如意吉祥  身心安泰 

Kung Hei Fat Choi! 



A Letter from 

Our International President 

Dear Lion CHENG, 

 
I am very pleased to report that we continue to break historic trends 
this year.  Through January, our net worldwide membership was + 
15,808, more than double last year at this time and the best results in 
more than a decade.  And the momentum continues in February as 
we cross the plus 17,000 mark in the first week. 
 
These are truly gratifying for results and, to me, it's a very clear signal 
that many of you have embraced the "double strategy"  ─ a strategy 
in which we continue developing membership and forming new clubs 
while also increasing the average size of existing clubs and rejuvenat-
ing 'club life' to keep more Lions from leaving in the first place and to 
grow our service.  By growing and nurturing existing clubs we will 
soon find out that we no longer have retention problems. 
 
And we now know that increasing the size of existing clubs can be 
done.  Because we have 34 district governors who earned the Years 
End Celebration Ginkgo ─ an award which recognizes districts that 
increased the average size of existing clubs between September 1 and December 31, 2009.  Some 
doubted whether any district could achieve it.  But these governors proved everyone wrong. 
 
So please join me in congratulating the first 17 district governors (listed right) who earned the award.  I 
will have more District Governors to recognize next month as further results are confirmed. 
 
Meanwhile, we all know that the next five months, from now until June end, will determine if this will be 
the greatest turn-around year in Lions history ─ a year in which we become stronger in all constitutional 
areas.  I certainly believe it can be, and that it will be.   
 
But your continued leadership and further actions will be required to make it happen.  Consequently, I 
have decided to initiate a final ginkgo honor - to be called the Ginkgo Leadership Award - to motivate 
our next actions and to bring us to a successful year end.   I am emphasizing the word "Leadership" 
because what I am proposing will require coordinated team work - and action - between DG Teams, 
cabinet members and club presidents. 
 
I am convinced that because of your leadership, and the strategies we are pursuing, that we can Move 
to Grow our association in new directions and in new ways like it never has before.  The success of 
2010-11 can indeed shape LCI's future success for years and years to come, but only if we finish what 
we've started, build on these great results, and don't slow down in the coming months. 
 
Please know that I stand with you and I am here for you.  So don't hesitate to contact me if I can be of 
any personal assistance. 
 
With cordial regards, 
 
 
 
 
Eberhard J. Wirfs 
International President 

 

International President 
Eberhard Wirfs 



 

 

For members who have taken out Ball tickets, we sincerely hope 
that you’ll be able to sell all of them.  Do try your best! 

 

You may be aware that our club has to pay the  
Sydney Convention and Exhibition Centre  

all charges and fees prior to the Ball some time in March.  
 

So it is important that you attended the March Members Meet-
ing on 3 March and settled the account with Treasurer Tim.   
Of course, do feel free to return any unsold tickets then. 



 

The Scrumptious 3-course Banquet  

at Charity Ball 2010 

 

Entrée 
 

Smoked salmon 
and crab meat  

terrine with  
tzatziki and  

baby watercress  
salad 

 

Main Course 
 

Hand-carved rib eye 
served with asparagus, 

potato and hazelnut 
gratin, onion marmalade 

and port wine jus 

Dessert 
 

Tart tatin with  
calvados fudge  

sauce and  
apple cake sorbet 

Pre-dinner drinks begin at 6:15pm. Wine and soft drinks are served throughout the meal.  
With dessert also come birthday cake, tea or coffee & Rémy Martin XO Cognac. 

Photos taken by  
Lion Tim Yuen 



Humanitarian Scholarship 2010 



The Sydney Chinese Lions Humanitarian Scholarship for 
2010 is now open for application.  The Scholarship was 

first established by the Lions Club of Sydney Chinese Inc 
in 2003, and its purpose is to encourage and recognize 

humanitarian services undertaken by university students...   



雪梨華人獅子公益獎學金  



為鼓勵嘉賞大學學生業餘參與社會公益服務，雪梨華人獅子

會自二零零三年起設辦「雪梨華人獅子公益獎學金」。 

申請人須就讀悉尼市內其中一大學，有良好品格，並曾參與

或已計劃將參與社會公益服務。 



Humanitarian Scholarship 2010 



Nominations for the 2010-11 

Board of Directors 

 
At the Members Meeting held on 3 February, nominations for the 2010-11 Board of Direc-
tors were held.  The following are the Nominees:: 
 

 
 
 

Notes: 
 
Note 1: Two (1) 1-Year Directors:  Belinda Wan and Henry Leung, being 2-Year Direc-

tors for 2009-10, shall automatically take up the positions. 
 

Position Nominated Candidates 
President Mei Cheng 

1st Vice President Jason Zhang 
2nd Vice President Howard Shi 
3rd Vice President Wendy Lin 

Membership Chairman Rosanda Kam 
Secretary Crystal Siu 

Assistant Secretary Janice Cheung 

Treasurer Tim Yuen 
Assistant Treasurer Linda Chen 

Two (2) 2-Year Directors Janet Hung, Robert Chu 
Two (2) 1-Year Directors Belinda Wan (Note 1), Henry Leung (Note 1) 

Tail Twister Dr Danforn Lim 
Lion Tamer Linda Chen 

Legal Advisor Carl Ku 

Assistant Secretary Irene Chau 

Assistant Treasurer Galy Tse 

Below is a list of nominees for the various positions 
 on the Sydney Chinese Lions 2010-11 Board of Directors.   

We salute the nominees for their selfless sacrifice  
of their time and effort.   

We sincerely thank all Board members - past, present and future -  
for their generous contributions. 



ceived ‘the call’ advising a 
matching kidney was avail-
able and as you can see he 
really is thriving as a result 
of his transplant operation.  

 
Peter  has  talked  to 

many people of which some 
have  been  “live  donors” 
usually donating a kidney to 
a relative or close friend. 
Others  were  lucky  enough 
to have received donor or-
gans from people thoughtful 
enough to grant their or-
gans  for  transplant  after 
death.  Peter has come to 
talk to us about “the joy 
of both receiving and giving 
the ‘Gift of Life’”. 

Peter first joined Lions 
in Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia in 
1967  when  working  for 
Qantas  Airways.  After 
postings  to  India,  Papua 
New  Guinea  and  Southern 
Africa he returned to Can-
berra  for  six  years  and 
joined  the  Lions  Club  of 
Canberra  Metropolitan 
where  he  was  elected 
president. He then came to 
live in Sydney, transferred 
to the Sydney (Host) Lions 
club in which he eventually 
became President. 

 
Peter was elected Dis-

trict Governor here in Syd-
ney in 2006/7.  

During  his  term as  Dis-
trict Governor he was being 
treated on home dialysis for 
10  hours  each  night  with 
frequent visits to doctors and 
hospitals.  Not  long  after 
completing  his  year  as  Dis-
trict  Governor,  Peter  re-

Compu l-
sive buy-
ing (also 
referred 
to as 
c ompu l-
s i v e 
s h o p -
p i n g 
d i s o r -

der, oniomania, buying disor-
der) can be classified as an 
Impulse Control Disorder. 
The core features of impulse 

control disorders including 
preceding tension, repetitive 
urges that are difficult to 
resist, and the pleasure or 
relief after the act. Cognitive
-behavioural therapy (CBT) 
encompass covert sensitiza-
tion, imaginal desensitization, 
systematic desensitization, 
aversion therapy, relaxation 
training, and alternative 
sources of satisfaction. It is 
believed that CBT has an im-
portant role in helping indi-

v i d u a l s 
w i t h 
impulsive 
c o n t r o l 
d i s o r -
d e r s 
e . g . , 
compulsive buying, pathologi-
cal gambling. Psychoeduca-
tion, cognitive-restructuring, 
and relapse prevention are 
important aspects of helping 
individuals with impulsive con-
trol disorders. 

PDG Peter Mendl in action 

PDG Peter Mendl 
The Joys of Giving and Receiving the Gift of Life 

Guest Speakers 
at February 2010 Members Meeting 

I m p u l s i v e  C o n t r o l  D i s o r d e r  

購物狂 - 衝動控制障礙  

L i o n  D r  D a n f o r n  L i m  J P  

Lion Dr Danforn Lim 



At our club’s February Members meeting, we celebrated the 95th birthday of Lion Ruth Chong, our most elderly 
member (top right photo).  Past President Ray Chan also brought along his young Rianna (baby in Ray’s arms in photo 

above) to celebrate as it was also her 4th month birthday.  As Ruth was cutting her cake, she was flanked  
by young Rianna and “older” Roseca and yet “older” Timothy, both children of 3rd Vice President Wendy.  

What lovely pictures! 

PDG Peter Mendl conducted the 
Invocation at our February meet-
ing.  He duly read a short prayer  
off a somewhat worn piece of pa-

per that he has been keeping  
in his wallet for years. 

(see photo of note on the left)  
 

At Hon President Anthony’s re-
quest, he kindly signed and parted 

with his “historical” note. 
 

Let’s all pass the prayer on! 

A big welcome to Lion Denise Wang 
(first right) and Lion Philip Chai 

(father of Lion Dennis Chai, second 
left).  They were both inducted by  
PID Barry Palmer AM  (first left) 
at our February Members meeting.  

Joining them in the photo was  
President Mei (second right). 

Behold our Youngest and our Most Elderly! 

PDG Peter 
Mendl 









We Serve 

Upcoming Events 
  Function Venue/ Dress Code Date & Time Cost per person 

  
Press Conference to Promote 
Charity Ball 2010 
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 

 
Zilver Restaurant 
 
After 5 

 
Thursday 
25 February 
2010 
 
12:30pm 

 
Members & invited 
guests ONLY 
 
RSVP Sec Crystal by 
19 Feb a MUST 
 
Free of Charge 

  
March Members Meeting & 
Elections for 2010-11 Board 
of Directors 
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 
 

 
Zilver Restaurant 
 
After 5 

 
Wednesday 
3 March 2010 
 
7:00 for 7:30pm 

 
$30 per person for 
dinner 

  
Charity Ball 2010 
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 

 
Parkside Ballroom 
Sydney Convention & Exhibi-
tion Centre 
 
Formal/National costume 
 

 
Saturday 
20 March 2010 
 
6:15pm pre-
dinner drinks 
7:00pm function 
commences 

 
$168 per person/ 
$1680 per table of 10 
 

For bookings please contact: 
Secretary Crystal Siu (mobile: 0400 228 823, email: ccsiu@hotmail.com) 

P.O. Box K422 
Haymarket NSW 2000 

 

www.sydneychineselions.org.au 

The Lions Club of Sydney Chinese Inc. is a member of Lions Clubs 
International, an international non profit community service 
organization, upholding a common motto "WE SERVE".  Today, 
there are Lions Clubs in 205 countries and geographical areas all 
over the world.  In District 201N5, which covers the Sydney 
area and Norfolk Island, there are some 75 Clubs with around 
1,750 members.  Amongst these, there are around 6 Chinese-
based Clubs.  Sydney Chinese Lions is the first of these Chinese
-based Clubs chartered in April 1995. 
 
Over the past fifteen years, under the leadership of President 
Mei Cheng, Hon. President Dr Anthony Cheung and other Past 
Presidents, in conjunction with the relentless effort of its 
members, and on top of all these, the generous donations and 
sponsorships received from the community, the Club has do-
nated over $350,000 to a number of charities including the 
Royal Flying Doctor Service of Australia, St John (NSW), the 
Australian Red Cross, the Sir David Martin Foundation, the Fred 
Hollows  Foundation,  Westmead and  Concord  Hospitals,  the 
Children's Mobility (Hart Walker) Foundation and the Elderly 
Australian Chinese Homes.  Thousands have reaped the bene-
fits.  The Club is also mindful of encouraging young adults to 
participate in humanitarian services, hence, since 2003, it has 
been offering its humanitarian scholarships. 

The Lions Club of 
Sydney Chinese Inc. 

Visit us at our Award Winning Website 
www.sydneychineselions.org.au  


